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PERSONAL AND NEWS ITEMS. 
George Bennett, member of the A. PH. A., 

Urbana, Ill., has opened a fine new business 
block in Urbana. A formal opening will 
be held. 

John CuUey, Ogden, Utah, who was pre- 
vented from attending the meeting of the 
A. PH. A. in Philadelphia, on account of an acci- 
dent, is making fine progress toward recovery. 

Prof. W. F. Gidley, former head of the Col- 
lege of Pharmacy of the University of Texas, 
has been advanced to the Deanship of the 
same institution. It is very evident that this 
indicates an appreciation of his services, as 
i t  is the first time that a pharmacist has served 
in the capacity of Dean at this school. 

David F. Jones, of Watertown, S. Dak., 
has endowed a chair of chemistry in the Da- 
kota Wesleyan University, Mitchell, S. Dak. 
Mr: Jones is well known in the A. PH. A. 
and for his interest in all matters pharmaceu- 
tical. He has been a member of the Asso- 
CIATION since 1895. 

Prof. Anton Hogstad is now a member of 
the faculty of the St. Louis College of Phar- 
macy, succeeding the late Dr. H. M. Whelpley. 
A sketch of Professor Hogstad is printed in 
the last bulletin of the St. Louis College of 
Pharmacy. 

Wilbur L. Scoville gave an interesting and 
practical address to the Prescott Club of the 
University of Michigan on October 13th. The 
subject of his address was “Reactions.” In 
i t  he compared the temperamental char- 
acters of the human mind with the reactions 
occurring in the test tube, stating that some 
are impulsive, some sluggish, others reversible, 
and in these respects do not differ so much 
from the individuals. 

Dean W. F. Rudd, of the Pharmacy De- 
partment of the Medical College of Virginia, 
delivered an address before the Medical SO- 
ciety of Virginia on Octob’er 13th, the subject 
of his address being “The Physician and the 
Pharmacist,” in which he stressed the useful- 
ness of the pharmacist to  the physician in the 
conservation of health and his opportunities 
generally in public health matters. 

Honorary President William H. Rogers ex- 
pressed his appreciation of his election as 
Honorary .President for 1927-1928 in a letter 
to Secretary Kelly, in which he expresses 
his appreciation of the honor but regrets his 
inability to  express adequately his appre- 
ciation of the distinguished honor which the 
ASSOCIATION has conferred upon him. 

Secretary R. B. J. Stanbury, of the Cana- 
dian Pharmaceutical Association, attended 
the Conference of Pharmaceutical Organiza- 
tions in New York City last month. As pre- 
viously stated, Secretary Stanbury evidenced 
deep interest in the A. PH. A., and the Ca- 
nadian Pharmaceutical Journal for October 
contains quite a number of articles and illus- 
trations relating to  the Philadelphia meeting 
of the A. PH. A. 

Surgeon General Hugh S .  Cumming, of 
the U. S. Public Health Service, delivered an 
address before the “Washington Round Table” 
in which he described the relation of the 
citizen to the Public Health Service. 

Secretary S .  C. Henry, of the N. A. R. D., 
celebrated a birthday last month a t  the 
C. V. D. A. Round Table. While the fraters 
congratulated the celebrant, Fra Wilhelm 
added some of the spice. 

Samuel C. Davis, President of the National 
Association of Retail Druggists, received 
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